SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

April 14, 2003


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

April 14, 2003
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman

ABSENT
Dale Stoker, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Amy Kotlarz, Larry & Kathy Duel, Sybil Dutcher, Heinz Altmann, Jim Schartzer, Dahl Schulz

TOWN CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish the minutes for the March 10, 2003 Town Board meeting were ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.


On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the minutes for two (2) public hearings held March 10, 2003 were ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish the minutes for the March 25, 2003 special Town Board meeting were ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.

CORRESPONDENCE
Supr. Marshall passed out a correspondence file for the Town Board members to review.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish the CEO report for March was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.


Supr. Marshall said that CEO Centner has completed the basic CEO training program.

HIGHWAY BIDS – DIESEL FUEL & GASOLINE


Proof of notice having been furnished the following sealed bids for the purchase of diesel and gasoline were opened at 10:00am on April 14, 2003:


Agway Energy Products, LLC


Gasoline
$1.0416


Diesel
$1.0875


Hwy. Supt. Duel asked the Town Board to accept the Agway bid.  He said that it is the same amount as the OSG bid that Griffith has.


On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the above bid from Agway Energy Products for gasoline and diesel was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.


Highway Supt. Duel said that the County has been giving deadlines to the towns and we have spent approximately $22,000 in clean up from the ice storm.  He said that there is a possibility that we may get some relief.

COMMUNITY AFFAIRS
Supr. Marshall said that on Tuesday, April 22nd at 10:00am there would be a scope meeting regarding County Road 12 overlook.

BUILDING & GROUNDS
Councilman Cornish said that Town Clerk Collins is arranging getting the carpets cleaned and he will get the outside windows cleaned.  He said that he has two (2) estimates for landscaping for the front of the town hall and is looking into the roof needs.  He asked about a canopy for the playground.


Highway Supt. Duel suggested on having it on the outside of the fence.


Supr. Marshall said that it has to be in the confines of the playground budget.  He said that he would like the rest of the Town Board to look at the estimates on landscaping.

TIME WARNER CABLE FRANCHISE


Supr. Marshall said that he has the four (4) copies of the document that shows the density at seventeen (17) houses down from twenty-five (25).


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish Resolution #31-03 accepting the franchise agreement with Time Warner Cable was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.

RESOLUTION #31-03

Franchise Agreement with Time Warner Cable For Cable Services in South Bristol


WHEREAS, The current franchise agreement with Time Warner Cable has expired; and 


WHEREAS, The Town of South Bristol wishes to continue Cable services within our town; and 


WHEREAS, Time Warner Cable has brought forth a new ten year Franchise Agreement; and


WHEREAS, A Public Hearing was held March 10th 2003 to allow public comment on that agreement, now therefore be it;


RESOLVED, That the Town of South Bristol accept the terms and conditions of this new Franchise Agreement.

MANCUSO RIGHT-OF-WAY
Supr. Marshall said that our Town Attorney has advised Mr. Mancuso and we have heard nothing from him; if he doesn’t hear anything this month he will take it off old business.

JUSTICE GRANT
On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin Resolution #32-03 was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.

RESOLUTION # 32-03
  WHEREAS, the South Bristol Justices have requested permission to submit a Grant application to the State of New York,

 
  RESOLVED, by the South Bristol Town Board approval to apply for the Justice Court Assistance Program Grant.

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LICENSES


Town Clerk Collins reported she received notice from South Bristol Restaurant LLC and Jansen Marina that they have applied for renewal for a license to sell alcoholic beverages.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish the Supr’s. report for March 2003 was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish the Town Clerk’s report for March was ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.

BUDGET TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Supr. Marshall the following transfers were ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 -Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin:


From A1650.2 to A8010.2 
$506.44


From A8010.4 to A8010.2
$498.74

AUDIT GENERAL FUND
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish the General Fund bills, abstract #4, numbers 134 – 186, with #175 being deleted, for a total of $41,951.14 were ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Cornish the Highway Fund bills, abstract #4, numbers 087 – 115 for a total of $39,926.61 were ACCEPTED – AYES 3 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Marshall, Goodwin.

ICE STORM
Supr. Marshall said that we survived another ice storm.


Councilman Cornish said that perhaps we should consider making the Town Hall available in situations like this.


Supr. Marshall said that water may be a problem; we can consider it.


Highway Supt. Duel said that some towns have generators for this purpose; perhaps in the future some money may be available for this.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin and carried the meeting adjourned at 8:00pm.


Respectfully submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk
